
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
June 24, 2022 
 
Presidents of Institutions 
 
Dear Presidents: 
 
Re: Approval of Revisions to the In-state/Out-of-State Status of Enrolled Students policy 
 
At their June 24, 2022 meeting, the State Regents approved revisions to the In-state/Out-of-State 
Status of Enrolled Students policy.  
 
Prompted by changes made in the 2022 legislative session to 70 O.S. 2021, Section 3247, which 
governs which members of the uniformed services are entitled to in-state status, the policy 
revisions include: 
 

• Add members of the uniformed services who were stationed in Oklahoma for at least one 
year in the previous ten years, along with the member’s spouse and/or dependents, to the 
list of enrolled students entitled to in-state status (House Bill 1800); 

• Increase the length of time that members of the uniformed services who are discharged or 
released from active service after a period of at least 90 days are entitled to in-state status 
from five to ten years, including their spouses and dependents (House Bill 1800); and 

• Add current members of the Oklahoma National Guard to the list of enrolled students 
entitled to in-state status (Senate Bill 1416). 

 
Attached are the June 23, 2022 agenda item and an updated policy. 
 
If you have questions regarding these revisions, please contact Dr. Kyle Foster at 
kfoster@osrhe.edu or 405-225-9163.   
 
Sincerely, 

 
Debbie Blanke, Ed.D. 
Senior Vice Chancellor for Academic and Student Affairs 
 
DB/egw 
Enclosures 
 
cc: Council on Instruction 
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